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HONORING THE 90TH BIRTHDAY OF 

FRAULEIN LAMAR 

HON. ROBERT A. BRADY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

Mr. BRADY of Pennsylvania. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise to honor the upcoming 90th birthday of 
Fraulein Lamar. Born on December 30th, 
1923, Ms. Lamar has lived a life of service 
and dedication to Pennsylvania’s First Con-
gressional District. 

Unlike many women of her generation, Ms. 
Lamar carved out a career for herself at two 
of our city’s landmark institutions. Working for 
U.S. Customs and Border Protection for 
twelve years, Ms. Lamar safeguarded our bor-
ders and made citizenship to the United 
States a reality for countless individuals 
around the globe. She went on to work for the 
Philadelphia Quartermaster Depot for thirteen 
years. What’s more, Ms. Lamar balanced her 
busy career with a robust family life and is de-
voted mother and grandmother. 

I ask you and my other distinguished col-
leagues to join me in congratulating Ms. 
Lamar on this most important of birthdays. 
May we all learn from her legacy of hard work, 
commitment, and passion. 
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PROMOTING AWARENESS OF 
PANCREATIC CANCER 

HON. YVETTE D. CLARKE 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

Ms. CLARKE. Mr. Speaker, today, I rise to 
promote awareness of the growing concern for 
one of the deadliest cancers in America—Pan-
creatic cancer. 

Some of you may not know, but the threat 
of Pancreatic cancer is growing in the United 
States. Pancreatic cancer is not only one of 
the deadliest cancers, but it’s the 4th leading 
cause of cancer death for both men and 
women in the United States. 

It is estimated that in 2013, 45,220 Ameri-
cans will be diagnosed with Pancreatic cancer 
and 38,460 will die from this disease; while 
overall cancer incidence and death rates are 
declining, the incidence of Pancreatic cancer 
and death rate due to this cancer have been 
increasing. According to a recent report issued 
by the Pancreatic Cancer Action Network, 
Pancreatic cancer is expected to become the 
second leading cause of cancer death in the 
United States by 2020. 

In my home state of New York, the projec-
tion of Pancreatic cancer deaths in 2013 is 
2,500. Specifically, in Kings County, which is 
where my congressional district is located, 
there have been on average 256 deaths per 
year between 2006 and 2010. This information 
is particularly troubling to me and underscores 
the fact that we need to put forth more effort 
to support cancer research. 

The Recalcitrant Cancer Research Act was 
signed into law on January 2, 2013. This law 
calls on the National Cancer Institute, also 
known as NCI, to develop scientific frame-
works for Pancreatic and Lung cancer, which 
will help provide the strategic direction needed 
to make true progress in these deadly can-
cers. 

Although we enacted this piece of legisla-
tion, our work is far from over. Pancreatic can-
cer statistics call for aggressive measures 
NOW to develop early detection and treatment 
tools before incidences of the disease dramati-
cally increase—but NCI funding is falling dan-
gerously behind. In fact, over the last decade 
the National Institutes of Health has lost ap-
proximately 20% of its purchasing power be-
cause funding has not kept pace with the rate 
of biomedical inflation. Added to that, the NCI 
budget was cut by 5.8%, largely as a result of 
sequestration. 

As members of Congress, we can give cur-
rent and future Pancreatic cancer patients a 
fighting chance by ensuring that the provisions 
of the Recalcitrant Cancer Research Act are 
fully implemented and provide sustained, ade-
quate funding for the National Institutes of 
Health and the National Cancer Institute. 

We cannot have success in fighting dis-
eases like Pancreatic cancer if research fund-
ing levels do not improve. So, I stand here 
today to urge my colleagues to support cancer 
research and ensure that the provisions of the 
Recalcitrant Cancer Research Act are fully im-
plemented. 
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HONORING THE 2013 MAINEBIZ 
NEXT LIST HONOREES 

HON. MICHAEL H. MICHAUD 
OF MAINE 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

Mr. MICHAUD. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the ten honorees of the 2013 
Mainebiz Next List. 

Mainebiz has long been a leading source of 
business news and analysis for Maine’s busi-
nesses community. Through its comprehen-
sive website, print publications, events, videos 
and emails, Mainebiz helps Maine’s business 
leaders innovate, grow and succeed. 

Each year, Mainebiz recognizes outstanding 
business leaders who will have the greatest 
influence on Maine’s business community in 
the coming years. Mainebiz recognizes these 
honorees as ‘‘Nexters’’, exceptional entre-
preneurs and innovators who are advancing 
Maine’s economy for the better. Many cap-
tains of industry throughout the state are nom-
inated to be on Mainebiz’s Next List, but only 
the best of the best are selected after an ex-
tensive vetting process. 

This year’s Next List field truly exemplifies 
the diverse and dynamic business community 
in Maine: Gayle Brazeau, College of Phar-
macy Dean and Professor at the University of 
New England; Douglas Fletcher, CEO of 
Maine Wood Concepts; Sylvia Getman, Presi-
dent and CEO of the Aroostook Medical Cen-
ter; Tom Hall, President of Hall Internet Mar-
keting; Terry Ingram, CEO of Allagash Inter-
national; Masey Kaplan, Owner of Close Buy 
Catalog; Chris Kilgour, CEO of C&L Aero-
space; Joshua Shea, Publisher of the Lewis-
ton Auburn Magazine and Founder of the 
Lewiston Auburn Film Festival; Kevin Strange, 
Director of the Mount Desert Island Biological 
Laboratory; and Voot Yin, Assistant Professor 
of Regenerative Biology at the Mount Desert 
Island Biological Laboratory. 

Today, November 12, 2013, Mainebiz will 
celebrate the achievements of the ten Next 
List honorees at an awards reception at the 

Harraseeket Inn in Freeport, Maine. Addition-
ally, these honorees were featured in the Oc-
tober 14th issue of Mainebiz. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in honoring and 
congratulating the 2013 Mainebiz Next List 
honorees. These men and women represent 
the best that Maine and this country have to 
offer. 
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CELEBRATING THE 10TH ANNIVER-
SARY OF THE COLLEYVILLE 
PUBLIC LIBRARY 

HON. KENNY MARCHANT 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, November 12, 2013 

Mr. MARCHANT. Mr. Speaker, I am proud 
to recognize the 10 year anniversary of the 
Colleyville Public Library in Colleyville, Texas. 
Over 30 years ago, a core group of dedicated 
Colleyville residents acted on their vision of 
bringing a library to their city. A task force was 
formed, fundraisers were held, surveys were 
conducted, and approvals were given. As 
Colleyville grew and changed from a small 
rural community to a thriving suburb, with 
small town appeal, the dream became a re-
ality and the Colleyville Public Library opened 
on November 24, 2003. 

The two-story Colleyville Public Library was 
built with plans to only utilize the 10,000 
square feet on the first floor with the second 
floor for future expansion. Because of the li-
brary’s growth and popularity with its children’s 
programing, the need for more space became 
evident and a spatial reorganization plan de-
veloped in 2007. Construction on the 2nd floor 
began in January 2011. Over 1,000 people in 
June 2011 attended the Grand Re-Opening of 
the 2nd floor, the new Youth Services Depart-
ment. 

The library distinguishes itself with its em-
phasis on quality children’s programming and 
full-scale family friendly events. Over 123,000 
children have benefited from the library’s edu-
cational programs. Additionally, the library 
works to address the information and self-de-
velopment needs of its residents by staying 
ahead of technology trends. Common library 
activities, such as checking in and out books 
and searching the catalog, are streamlined 
through fully digital processes. Also, patrons, 
of all ages, take advantage of the growing col-
lection of e-book and audio book 
downloadables. 

Area residents have embraced the library by 
utilizing its services and encouraging growth in 
new areas. Over 21,000 patrons have 
checked out over 2 million items and counting. 
With the support of volunteers, community or-
ganizations, and City Council, the Colleyville 
Public Library continues to thrive and meet the 
needs of its citizens. 

Mr. Speaker, on behalf of the 24th Congres-
sional District of Texas, I ask all my distin-
guished colleagues to join me in celebrating 
the 10th anniversary of Colleyville Public Li-
brary, and to recognize its many contributions 
to Colleyville community. 
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